

307 SOUTH MARKET STREET, P.O. BOX P THE ASCENSION OF THE LORD – MAY 28, 2017 DANVILLE, OHIO 43014-0616

FATHER MARK HAMMOND, PASTOR FR. VINCE NGUYEN, Parochial Vicar

Deacon Tim Birie

Father Homer Blubaugh, retired

Thomas Harrmann, Director of Religious Ed.

Betty Hoffman, Secretary

Sandy Mickley, Bookkeeper

Donald Hawk, Parish Council President

Sacramental Emergencies - 398-6285

Website www.stlukedanvilleoh.org

Parish E-mail address stluke@ecr.net

LITURGY OF THE MASS

Saturday Evening: 5:00pm Sunday Morning: 10:00am

Daily: Tues. 8am, Wed. 11am, Thurs. 8am

PARISH OFFICE HOURS

Tuesday through Friday 9:30am to 4:30pm

740-392-4711 ext. 1 @ St. Vincent de Paul Parish Office

740-392-4711 ext. 7

740-392-4711 ext. 2

1-740-502-2679

740-507-0029 (cell) 740-427-3099 (home)

740-599-6362 (office) 844-695-4547 (office toll-free)

740-599-6362 (office) 740-507-9569 (cell)

740-599-6416 (home)

SACRAMENTAL MINISTRY

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturday 3:30-4:30pm and by appointment

Marriage: Call Parish office or contact Father six months prior to the wedding date; Instruction is required.

Baptism: Call Greg Henkel at 740-392-4711 ext. 5 or gregmhenkel@gmail.com; instruction required.

In Case of Sickness: Call parish office if you are sick or hospitalized; also, inform us about the sick or Aged who are unable to attend church.

MISSION STATEMENT – We are St. Luke Church, people of God, created in the image and likeness of Christ, and committed to living our faith in the Roman Catholic tradition under the authority and direction of the Pope, Bishop and Pastor.

As people baptized in Christ, gifted with many talents and rooted in strong families, we reach out and welcome all. Our mission is to proclaim the good news, as a prayerful and caring community celebrating Christ's presence in worship, sacraments, and service.

Readings for May 28, 2017 The Ascension of the Lord



Readings for June 4, 2017 Pentecost Sunday

First Reading: Acts of the Apostles 1:1-11 Responsorial: Psalm 47:2-3, 6-7, 8-9 Second Reading: Ephesians 1:17-23

Gospel: Matthew 28:16-20

First Reading: Acts of the Apostles 2:1-11 Responsorial: Psalm 104:1, 24, 29-30, 31, 34 Second Reading: 1 Corinthians 12:3b-7, 12-13

Gospel: John 20: 19-23

MAY/JUNE		MASS INTENTIONS	OFFERED BY	ALTAR SERVERS	
Saturday	27	5pm	People of St. Luke		Nathen Butts-Adam Butts
Sunday	28	10am	Caroline Mickley	D/T Soller	Eva Hawk-Aidric Bocock
Monday	29	9am	Don Stanton	Paul & Beth Sapp	
Tuesday	30	8am	Daniel Burgess	Vince Staley	
Wednesday	31	11am	Church in China	Rose Wake	
Thursday	1	8am	Maria Mach		
Friday	2	8am	Patricia Wolski	Mimi Durbin	
Saturday	3	5pm	Eileen Miller	Doups	Joey Hilberg-Megann Hilberg
Sunday	4	10am	People of St. Luke		Lauren Mickley-Addie Wills

Saint Luke is a member of the Knox-Licking Consortium with St. Vincent De Paul, Mount Vernon

St. Vincent de Paul Website: www.st-vincentdepaul.org

Go to Quick Links at the bottom of the page for "Church Bulletin"

St. Vincent Mass times:

Saturday at 4:30pm; Sunday at 8:00am, 10:00am, 11:30am

Monday, Tuesday at 12:15pm; Wednesday at 8:30am; Friday at 5:30pm

Liturgy of the Hours Thursday at 8:00am in the Rectory Chapel

Your Stewardship to God – May 20-21

\$5,674.75 Weekly Offering, Thank you! (Ascension included)

1,061.00 Catholic Communications

Catholic Home Missions Appeal: Next week, we will take up the Catholic Home Missions Appeal. Right now, over 40 percent of dioceses in the US are considered home missions because they are unable to fund essential pastoral work needed in their communities. Your support of this appeal helps ease the struggle of these dioceses. Please prayerfully consider how you can support this appeal. More information can be found at www.usccb.org/home-missions.

Prayers are requested for... Angela Allison, Jeff Allison, Helen Austin, Donna Beckley, Gloria Bulwinkle, Bruce Campbell, Spencer Capelle, Jim Colopy, Bill Crawford, Rose Crawford, Nancy Damm, Jim Daniels, Deloris Delgado, Jim Denuit, Patrick Gaffney, Tom Gardner, Tom Gault, Jacob Hall, Tom Harrmann, Joyce Hawk, Tripp Heffelfinger, John Kick, Kathy Kosman, Bailey Larrison, Jill McDonald, Lanette McLain, Barb Miller, Joe Miller, Dave/Lorna Patton, Carol Roberts, Beth Sapp, Jackie Shackle, Jennifer Sichel, Father Snoke, John Staggs, Shirley & Rodger Stoner, Linda Summerfelt, Dan Tomsho, & Bob Watts and closure of abortion clinics. Please call the parish office when admitted to the hospital if you wish a visit.

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION: Each Tuesday after 8:00 a.m. Mass through Wednesday with Benediction at 10:45 followed by Mass. Because many people have begun taking their vacations, we are running short of people to fill in while they are gone. We need several people who would be willing to sign up for an hour of adoration on a temporary basis, just for two or three weeks filling in for others on vacation. Please consider helping in this most wonderful ministry. Call the office, or Barb Smith to sign up.

Graduating Seniors: You can connect directly with your new Catholic campus minister by registering through Newman Connection at Newman Connection at http://www.newmanconnection.com/.

MINISTRI	ES	Ushers/Greeters		Lectors Eucharistic Ministers	
Saturday	6/3	5pm	Keith Miller	Deb Ridgway	Deacon Tim-Roger Holland-Carol Hall
			Dave & Mindy Rashley		Barb Smith-John Higgins
Sunday	6/4	10am	Eric Winterhalter	Nancy Tapocsi	Deacon Tim-Barb Mickley-Chris Dorsey
			Joe Tapocsi		Amy Mickley-Monica Blanchard

Cantors: Saturday, June 3 at 5pm: Laura Wills & Patti Winterhalter

Sunday, June 4 at 10am: Rochelle Adam

Collection Counters, Sunday, June 4: Romona Compton & Ellen Leslie

Welcome to St. Luke Parish! If you are new to the parish, please drop by the parish office at the west end of the Community Center to register. You may also pick up a Family Registration form in the church from the table near the side entrance or in the vestibule, or one can be mailed to you upon request. Just fill it out with your information and return it to the parish office. If you are currently a member of another parish in the diocese, the diocese will transfer your membership to St. Luke's.

Christian Initiation: As our Blessed Mother brings us to her Son Jesus, it is our task also to bring others to the Lord. Is there someone you can invite to explore the Catholic Faith—someone unbaptized or baptized in a non-Catholic Christian tradition? Perhaps you know a Catholic adult interested in being confirmed. Please contact Greg Henkel at gregmhenkel@gmail.com or 740-397-4711 ext. 5 for more information.

St. Luke's Festival—Saturday, July 8, from 5-9pm: The <u>Fancy Goods/Country Store</u> needs your help to stock it with all kinds of fancy desirables that you can eat, wear, or show. Garden produce, baked goods, candies, jams, new craft items, and plants are needed. Bring items the day of the festival or call Janet Hawk at 740-599-6416.

PCCW Public Euchre Card Party, Tuesday, May 30--refreshments 6:30pm with cards at 7pm: All food needs to be at the center by 4pm in preparation for serving at 6:30pm. Cards will start at 7pm. Ladies helping with serving need to be at the center by 5:45pm. Your duty will be completed by 7:45pm. All members of St. Luke are invited to participate in an enjoyable evening of food, cards and conversation with friends and neighbors. Admission is \$1 for cards and nominal fee for refreshments. Prizes awarded following cards. You will be ready to head home around 9:30pm.

Danville Interchurch & Church Mouse Thrift Shop will switch to their Summer Schedule beginning June 1 through October. Both the Thrift Store and the Pantry will be open on Wednesday from Noon to 6:00pm. Interchurch will continue to not be open on Fridays. (Hours on Monday, Tuesday, Thursday are from 10am-3pm)

Looking for a way to serve in 2017? Engaged couples in our diocese need your help! Volunteer to serve on the Diocesan Marriage Preparation Team as a speaker and presenter. Present virtues-based topics to engaged couples preparing for the Sacrament of Matrimony. If you are currently married, and have wisdom and experience to share, you already qualify! For more information, contact Kathleen Hall at khall@columbuscatholic.org or 614-241-2560.

St. Gabriel Catholic Radio AM 820 – From the Chair with Bishop Campbell, Tuesday, June 6th. Bishop Campbell takes your questions from 5-6pm on Tuesday, June 6th during his LIVE monthly call-in show. Call St. Gabriel Catholic Radio at 614-459-4820 to ask your question about the Catholic faith and growing in holiness.

The St. Leonard Women's Guild is hosting a retreat on Wednesday, June 7 from 9am-1pm. Theresa DeMers will speak about Divine Mercy. Father William Hritsko will be the Mass celebrant. Continental breakfast and lunch will be provided. The donation is \$10. Reservation deadline is Wed., May 31. Contact Susie Gribble at skgribble@gmail.com or call 740-404-9853.

Our Lady of Consolation Shrine, Carey, OH invites you to "Our Journey with Our Blessed Mother." The second "Journey" will be on Sunday, June 11 at the noon Mass with Fr. David Endres. Fr. David is a priest of the Archdiocese of Cincinnati, ordained in 2009. He is the academic dean and assistant professor of church history at Mount St. Mary's Seminary / The Athenaeum of Ohio in Cincinnati. Plan to attend our monthly "Journey." Any questions call 419-396-7107.

Monday	May 29	Memorial Day
Tuesday	May 30	6:30pm – PCCW Euchre Party, food at 6:30, cards at 7pm
Thursday	June 1	1pm – Danville Library Program, Orange Barrel Productions (in the Center)
Sunday	June 4	Catholic Home Missions & Pennies for Heaven (collections at weekend Masses)
		10am – Graduation Mass with presentation of Scholarships

The 2017 Bishop's Annual Appeal continues. As this year's appeal theme reminds us, we are "Living the Gospel in Faith, Hope, and Charity" as members of His church on earth. We have been asked as a parish to realize a goal of \$26,004.85 which will contribute to the diocesan goal of \$6.5 million. Your gifts help to support the many programs and ministries directed by our diocese such as the Catholic education of our children, adult ministry programs, marriage preparation programs, the education and support of our future priests and deacons, and so many more programs that often benefit the good people of our own parish. Please prayerfully consider a gift to the Appeal, knowing that no gift is too small. It would be wonderful to have 100% participation. If you are unable to contribute, please mark your pledge envelope 'unable to give' so that we do not call you. Any amount that is given over our goal will be refunded to our parish 100% to be used for our particular needs. Our Parish Council agreed that this should be the project of re-sealing the parking lot and creating an additional parking lot if feasible. Pledges-to-date are \$24,784.89.

May is Mental Health Month. Many people with mental illness are in recovery and lead normal lives. Due to the stigma associated with mental illness, you and I are probably not aware of their illness. They are not likely to tell anyone at work or in the neighborhood that they have a major mental illness. Others with mental illness are able to work but at times find the disease debilitating. Tragically, they might have health insurance while they can work and not need it and have no health insurance when they cannot work and are in need of it. Others will never be able to work and have to rely on public assistance and programs to help them throughout their life. Still others find themselves in a constant cycle of crisis due to no insurance or inadequate or inconsistent systems of mental health care. As a faith community we can make a difference in people's lives by being accepting of their illness, comforting them in time of crisis, supporting them when needed, and assisting them in their search for mental health services.

St. Vincent de Paul School Registration: St Vincent de Paul is currently registering students for the 2017-2018 School year. Please call the School office to learn more about tuition assistance programs, scholarships, and multichild discounts. Witness for yourself the St. Vincent de Paul School difference by scheduling shadow day, class observation, or tour. Call the school office to schedule 740-393-3611 or email stvincent@cdeducation.org.

The 40th annual diocesan Senior Citizens Celebration is Tuesday, June 6, 2017, at St. Joan of Arc Church, 10700 Liberty Road South, Powell, Ohio. Bishop Frederick F. Campbell will celebrate Mass at 10:30 a.m. Mass will be followed by a luncheon. Registration for the celebration is \$10. This annual event is a great opportunity of faith, food, and fellowship with senior citizens from the 23-county Catholic Diocese of Columbus. To register, please send a check payable to the Office for Social Concerns, Catholic Diocese of Columbus, 197 E. Gay Street, Columbus, Ohio 43215. For questions, call (614)241-2540 or email socmailbox@columbuscatholic.org. Registrations are requested by June 1.

Baptism Preparation: Parents are required to attend a meeting along with their Godparents, if possible. There are forms to complete for the parents & godparents on the St. Vincent website and then you may contact Greg Henkel at gregmhenkel@gmail.com or 740-397-4711 ext. 5 to set up a meeting.

Selecting Godparents for your child: A godparent should have a sense of responsibility toward the child and parents. Church law requires a sponsor/godparent be at least 16 years of age, fully initiated (Confirmed), and be a registered and participating Catholic at a Catholic parish. They must be attending Mass weekly and be registered at the parish where they attend. (Young adult children are generally left on their parents' registration for a few years after they graduate from high school. After that they need to register at the local parish where they attend Mass.) While it is a common practice to have two sponsors/godparents, only one is required for Baptism. Along with the Catholic sponsor/godparent, a person in good standing in a Christian church may serve as a Christian Witness for the child.